
  

 

 

 

Dear Friends in Christ, 

We are in that in-between time — between Spring and 
Summer.  In the church we are also in an in-between 
time — between Easter and Pentecost. It’s called the 
“Fifty Days of Easter.”  In the church this is the time to 
pull out all the stops and celebrate the resurrection. But 
the truth is that these fifty days will be much more 
consumed with celebrating graduations, confirmations, 
school endings, and Memorial Day, than they will be 
filled with big celebrations of the resurrection.   

But there are good opportunities to be a witness this month.  For 
example, you are a relative, neighbor, friend, grandparent, or maybe 
even a baptism sponsor to the graduate whose party you attend. You 
have been a part of his or her life for years and years.  This is the time 
for telling them how proud you are of them, of reminding them of 
the history you have shared with them, a time to congratulate them 
and wish them well.  According to the church calendar, this is also a 
time to be faithful to Jesus’ command to go and make disciples.  With 
that in mind, this season of celebration can provide many 
opportunities for you to be a witness of the resurrection (new life is 
possible, God’s blessings are near to all of us).  You might be in 
exactly the best place to encourage others by telling them you are 

praying for a good future for them, and that 
you are hoping they will remember and grow in 
their Christian faith as they engage a future of 
new opportunities.   

You get the idea.  Ask God to help you offer the 
hope and blessing that people are seeking as 
they head into the future. Your words as an 
aunt, cousin, grandfather, or friend will be 
especially meaningful to those whose lives are 
intertwined with your own.   

God’s Peace Be With You! —Pastor Karla 
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Please join us at  
8:45 AM on Sunday May 14 

in Fellowship Hall  
to visit with   

Bishop Mary 
Froiland 

 

At 10:00 a.m. worship,  
Bishop Mary will preach. 

 

Fellowship hour after worship in the 

Fellowship Room. 

 

Adult Sunday School will not be held on May 14th. 

Homestead  
Schedule 

May 21 

June 18 

July 16 

August  20 

September 17 

Sunday, May 7th is Good Shepherd Sunday 

A 
VISIT 
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Sun. May 7  
Curtis Brandt 

“Early Believers” 
 

Sun. May 14 
Connie Gregerson 

“God’s House” 
 

Sun. May 21 
Jennifer Nelson 

“Promise of the Holy Spirit” 
 

Sun. May 28 
Sunday School is Adjourned 

for the Summer  
 

*For information about 
Vacation Bible Schools or 
other summer activities, 

see Curtis Brandt 

With the coming of Summertime, both 
the Adult and Children’s Sunday 
School classes will take a break and 
resume in the Fall. 
 
Thank you to Betty Hamilton for her 
ongoing leadership with the adult 
group, and to the CONNECT team for 
their miniseries this Spring. 
 
Much appreciation also to Curtis 
Brandt the coordinator for the 
children’s Sunday School lessons and 
to the dedicated team 
of teachers including 
Curtis Brandt, Rhonda 
Wethal, Connie 
Gregerson, Sue Parsons, 
Linda Sime, Jennifer 
Nelson, and Sherri 
Haakenson. 
 
Enjoy your Summer! 

 

Sunday School Staff 
Curtis Brandt 

(Sunday School Coordinator) 
 

Rhonda Wethal 
Sherri Haakenson 

Sue Parsons 
Linda Sime 

Connie Gregerson 
Jennifer Nelson 
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Wednesdays Noon-12:30 p.m. in the Sanctuary 
  

Join us any Wednesday as we gather to pray for the people on our 
prayer list and for the people and ministries of Cooksville Lutheran 
Church.  If you have a prayer request and would like us to pray for it, 
please e-mail Kevin Brekke before 6 p.m. on Tuesday at 
brekkekev3@netscape.net or call or text him at 608-669-1218.  
  

Please keep the following people in your prayers:  

 

May Birthdays 
4  Virginia  Sime 
5   Ted Farberg 
     Donna Haakenson 
     Thomas Parsons 
6   Richard Krake 
14   Don Little 
15  Alan Whittier 
16   Nancy Krake 
       Wendy Winger 

17   Clyde Gallagher 
18    Sue Wollin 
20    Patty Smith 
24    Lynn Bednarek 
25    Phil Monk 
26    Christopher Kueng 
         Katherine Tomlin 
         Rachel Haines 
28    David Farberg 

Rev. John Shep,  Katherine Snell, Dona Berge,  John Tomlin, Tara 
Krake-Davis, Louise Kluge, Evelyn Beyer,  Genee Severson, Borghild 
Viney, Marilyn Kueng, Pam Kiesler, Joe Henn, Dave Messling, James T. 
Parsons, Marion Kjernes, Jan Kettle, Robert Saunders, Anne Kurey, 
Michael LaMantia, John Garvan, Kari David, and Alexa (grand-
daughter of Don Little). 

CLC Special Friends: Anna Hanson, Charles Hoff, Don Farberg, Robert 
Hanson, Dorothy Froemming, Larry Smith, Rhea Wethal, Ruth Erick-
son. 

Military:  John Haines, Dean Jass, Andrew Newcomb. 
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CONNECT team thanks everyone who attended and participated in the 
"Getting to Know Each Other Better" coffee fellowship activity on April 
23! We hope we can all say that we learned something new about one 
of our brothers or sisters at Cooksville Lutheran. This sharing binds us 
together in our common claim as children of God. 
 

Our next planned activity is one where we hope 
to identify and acknowledge some of  the gifts 
and strengths that we all possess that can help us 
share and bear witness to our special status as 
children of God. Please join us for fellowship hour 
on June 4. The CONNECT team will serve a 
meatball dinner following the Sunday worship 
service on that day. The only cost will be your 
participation in naming and thinking about these gifts. 
 

So, mark your calendars for June 4 and join us for a meatball lunch. We 
are trying a new recipe for Norwegian meatballs (one of three options 
that we will serve at Fall Festival) AND continuing to learn ways to 
CONNECT with each other in our mission.    ~Submitted by Ilene Axford 

 
Thank you to all who completed the CONNECT Team Vitality 
Survey.  We are a strong congregation with many assets to serve our 
members, community and Lord.  In analyzing the results, we have 
identified many strengths of our congregation including: worship that  
nurtures people's faith and deepens people’s relationship with God, a 
positive force in the community, builds strong healthy relationships 
among members, and addresses social concerns. All results pointed to 
our congregation having a “good to strong” belief in every single 
category.      
 

Our next step as a congregation and CONNECT Team is 
to  strengthen these assets and to use them to 
strengthen our congregation and better serve our 
community. I am happy to speak with anyone 
regarding the results of our survey and can show you 
the tabulated results. ~Submitted by Erik Haakenson 
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Mutual Ministry  
continues its study of the way congregations can be more 
effective in following the directive to be "workers together" in the 
mission of caring for all of God's kingdom. 
 

Mutual Ministry talks about a way of 
looking at that mission in more of a 
"shared work" manner. We believe 
that meeting goals as a group effort 
will encourage us to recognize and 
support the gifts and abilities we all 
possess.  As Lutherans, we are strong 
in our conviction that we each have a 

personal relationship with Christ. Using that relationship as a 
powerful witness is one way to practice mutual ministry.  
 
In March, the group visited the Council and presented ideas for 
setting mutual ministry goals as a way to evaluate what we are 
doing as Cooksville Lutheran. It's a different way of thinking 
about the expectations we carry for our pastor and for 
ourselves. Please pray for the committee as they continue to 
discern how best to do God's work in this time and place.  (See a 
committee member for a copy of the report given to Council) 
 
 
 

THE GATHERING group has new energy! 

The new meeting time is the 4th Friday of each month @10:00 
a.m., and with more members able to attend, we have 
committed to coordinating a couple of community activities: 

Thanks to Pat Foltz for coordinating our donation 
and involvement in the Skaalen Quilt Show on April 
29. Several quilts sewn by Cooksville members 
(Betty Hamilton's "bee" quilt and some made by the 
Monday quilt makers) were shown and sales from 
this show go to Skaalen's worthy auxiliary activities. 
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(continued from p. 6, The Gathering)   

Thanks also to our new Skaalen support co-
chair, Martha Johnson. Cooksville has a long 
history of support for Skaalen and Evansville 
Manor and Gathering group coordinates this 
through Pat and Martha. 

On that note, be aware that Cooksville 
Lutheran will be "CHURCH of the MONTH" for Skaalen in August. 
Our help is requested for activities throughout the month and 

we coordinate food and serve for the 
monthly birthday celebration. More 
information to come. 

PIES and Norwegian baked goods will be 
offered for sale during the Cooksville 
Community Center's Art in the Park on July 
22. We will need all who are willing and able 
to bake for this sale. Baked goods will be 

served from the "air conditioned" center (old schoolhouse). 
Watch for more information and a sign-up sheet in June and 
early July. Remember, Cooksville Lutheran pies are well known 
and sought after, so "bake us proud" for this fundraiser! 

  
 

 

 
 
 

 

W-ELCA BIBLE STUDY 
The 2nd Wednesday of the 

month at 1:00 pm. 
 

THE DANIEL PLAN 
The 1st, 3rd, and 4th 

Wednesday of each month 
at 1:00 pm. 
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Global Health Ministry  
Thank YOU, Thank YOU, Thank YOU!   
 

We reached out for donations for the money to rent the truck and to 
pay for gas and mileage to get the kits from synod assembly to the 
GHM warehouse and you have graciously answered.  Thank you to 
folks who have helped us pay for the transportation of these kits which 
will leave from our Synod Assembly next Sunday for their trip to the 
warehouse in St. Paul, MN.  We rely on donations to make this minis-
try possible and couldn’t do it without you! 

 
Here is a photo of a 
GHM shipment arriving 
in a village in Cameroon 
on February 14.  Dr. 
Solofo shares his thanks 
from Garoua Baoulai 
Hospital, grateful for 
supplies that will help 
them better care for pa-
tients and brothers and 

sisters in Christ.  We can imagine a similar reception when our kits ar-
rive at their final destination! 
 

At-A-Glance Future Synod Events:   

May 19-20 - Becoming An Inclusive Church Event - Luther Memo-
rial, Delavan, WI 

June 24 - Steeple to Steeple Ride for Hunger – All Saints 
(Fitchburg).  We are one of the stops for this ride! 

July 15 - Moving Deeper in Mission Together - Cross Generational 
Event - Location TBD 

August 19 - Moving Deeper in Mission Together - “Nuts & Bolts of 
Leadership” Event - Location TBD 

September 16 - Moving Deeper in Mission Together - Worship 
Event - Our Savior’s (Sun Prairie) 
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Village of Cooksville 175 Historical Celebration 
Saturday, July 22 , from 10-4 pm in the Village Commons will see 
a wonderful celebration of the 175th anniversary of Cooksville! 
  

1. Art in the Park featuring local artists and crafters 
2.  Music from folks around southern Wisconsin as well as local 

groups 
3.  Vintage Car Show 
4.  Food Vendors 
5.  Self-Tour of the village (maps provided)  
6.  Visitors welcomed in village stores, studios and other historical 

sights 
 

WE ARE LOOKING FOR VENDORS FROM THE LOCAL AREA WHO SPE-
CIALIZE IN FOLK ARTS AND CRAFTS. EVERYTHING MUST BE HOME-
MADE. Call Jeanne Julseth (608)882-0505 for information concerning a 
booth reservation for the day. 
 

*And remember that the Gathering Group will be asking for do-
nations of baked goods, Norwegian treats, and especially Pies to 
sell the day of this event!  See Martha or Ilene with questions! 
 

 
 

The Cooksville Lutheran Fall Festival is October 1st 
 

The Festival Planning Committee has been meeting regularly to pre-
pare for the annual Fall Festival and planning the themes and activities 
and meal! 
 

It is never too early to get the word out, and to mark your calendar!   
We love to see so many visitors and guests at 
Worship on that day, or sharing a table for the 
luncheon, or simply enjoying the crisp Fall air as 
they peruse the Bake Sale offerings.  Remember, 
this is our main fundraising effort that we hold 
each year and everyone’s support and participa-
tion is so appreciated and vital! 
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Gifts in Kind for CLC 
 

The following items can be put 
to use immediately for ministry! 

   

*Books of first class stamps  (we use 
about 100 stamps each  month) 

Food & Fellowship   
We always have such a good 
time visiting and encouraging 
one another following worship.  
These bright spring (soon to be 
summer) mornings give us a 
good reason to stay a while to 
snack and enjoy good 
conversation.  Please see the 
Food and Fellowship Sign-up 
Sheet  if you would like to host or 
sponsor refreshments on one of 
the upcoming Sundays.  Your 
treats and juice need not be 
home-made, just heartfelt! 

 

Like good stewards of the manifold grace of God, serve one 
another with whatever gift each of you has received. -1 Peter 4:10 

Have you considered giving your 
offering to Cooksville Lutheran 
Church automatically?  There is a 
safe and secure way of having 
funds withdrawn directly from 
your bank account which allows 
you to easily make your 
donations regardless of where 
you are, such as out of town or 
on vacation! 

 
 

Contact Tom Parson  
with any questions. 

tom.parsons@ymail.com 
608-295-1697 

 

Thank you for your  
generosity! 

Our members are some of the most generous and gifted there are, and 
we give thanks for all who shared their gifts of music, song, and reading 
to contribute to our worship services during Lent and Holy Week.  Your 
time and talent is much appreciated! 

Thanks to all who cleaned the kitchen and pantry, donated and served 
food, and attended the Easter breakfast. Donations from that event are 
used to support our church-sponsored child from Ecuador, Javier. 

For Easter Plant coordination and purchases we 
thank:  Pat Foltz, Pastor Karla & Kevin Brekke, Anne 
Brunsell, Don Little, Martha & Jim Johnson, Virginia 
Sime, Paul & Donna Hakkenson, Mark & Rhonda 
Wethal, Sue Wollin, Steve & Pat Foltz, Rosa Hanson, 
Barb Vanderhust, Joel& Kathie Gunn, Joe & Erin Wilder. 
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Choir at Cooksville Lutheran 

It's been quite a year as the choir looks back upon the season:  special 
music for the 125th anniversary of the church in October and November 
of last year, new anthems for Epiphany and most recently, Lenten and 
Easter selections which have taken the choir to dramatic presentations as 
well as classical interpretations.  Naomi Shep has been our main-stay ac-
companist and we thank her for her loyal and steadfast fingers to accom-
pany the many varied pieces of music.  Our final anthem of the season 
will be on Sunday, May 14 and it is one of the choir's favorite, "Lord of 
the Dance".   

The annual end of the year party will be held 
at Jeanne's house (on the porch) on Wednes-
day, May 17, beginning at 7:00 until who 
knows when!  Anyone is invited if you LIKE TO SING!  We will be prac-
ticing CHRISTMAS CAROLS that evening because the choir will be fea-
tured in the ONE ROOM SCHOOL SUMMER CHRISTMAS PROGRAM 
on August 12 at the Cooksville Community Center. Cooksville celebrates 
175 years old! I would personally like to thank the choir members for 
their ability to learn new music with the open mind of creating new 
sounds for the Congregation!    ~ Jeanne Julseth, Choir Director 

 

HANDBELL FUND 
We are accepting gifts for the purchase of seven bells 
to finish out the complete OCTAVE of bells donated 
to us by Covenant Lutheran Church in Stoughton in 
2016.  These beautiful instruments compliment the 
music ministry of Cooksville Lutheran.  We are al-

ways looking for new ringers as well.  See Jeanne if you are interested 
in learning to play these remarkable bells of JOY! 

AIDS/Hospice Kits for Global Health Ministries 
We had a great response to our request for AIDS/Hospice kits this past 
Lenten season.  The kits were taken to the Synod Assembly.  Thank 
you most sincerely for your generous response. 
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Forty days after each Easter, many Christians 
around the world celebrate the Ascension. It’s the 
day when the resurrected Christ was raised up 
from the earth into heaven. The Ascension is the 
prelude to Pentecost, when the Holy Spirit came 
upon the gathering of disciples,  including the 
apostles, in Jerusalem.  
 

While many Christian churches celebrate Pentecost, the Ascension of 
Our Lord is often passed over because it always falls on a weekday, 
forty days after Easter Sunday. After the Resurrection, our risen Lord 
instructed his followers not to leave Jerusalem. It was there, Jesus 
said, that they would receive “the promise of the Father” (Acts 1:4, 
NRSV). What was that promise? It was that they would be baptized 
with the Holy Spirit.  Shortly after that utterance, Jesus was “lifted up, 
and a cloud took him out of their sight” (v. 9).  

So why did Jesus go away?  Why did he “ascend to the Father?” Jesus 
answered this question when he confided in his disciples before his 
arrest:  

16:7 “Nevertheless I tell you the truth: it is to your advantage that I 
go away, for if I do not go away, the Advocate will not come to 
you; but if I go, I will send him to you. ... 13 “When the Spirit of 
truth comes, he will guide you into all the truth; for he will not 
speak on his own, but will speak whatever he hears … 14He will 
glorify me, because he will take what is mine and declare it to you. 
...  16”A little while, and you will no longer see me, and again a little 
while, and you will see me.”   (Excerpts from the 16th chapter of St. 
John) 

Jesus’ Ascension was his return to the Father. When the Day of 
Pentecost came, the Father sent the Spirit to indwell all believers as a 
seal of their salvation.  The Spirit, as part of the Trinity, is “God with 
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us.”  The Spirit is Christ present with us, all the time, with every single 
believer, in every single place on earth.   

I always wondered why we never hear the disciples or the Apostle Paul 
wistfully talk about the time Jesus was with them during his earthly 
ministry, saying something like, “the Spirit of Christ in us is very 
special, but we sure miss having Jesus here with us in the flesh.”  Of 
course, the reason they did not “miss” Jesus is because He was truly 
with them through the Spirit. They weren’t “keeping his memory alive” 
as some might think when they hear the words, “Do this in 
remembrance of me.”  Their relationship with Jesus, their relationship 
with the Father, was not only “alive” because of the Spirit, it was even 
better than before.  

 The 16th-century theologian John Calvin said this about the 
Ascension:  

“Christ left us in such a way that his presence might be 
more useful to us — a presence that had been confined in 
a humble abode of flesh so long as he sojourned on 
earth .... As his body was raised up above all the heavens, 
so his power and energy were diffused and spread beyond 
all the bounds of heaven and earth.”      

 
The National Day of Prayer is an annual day of observance held on the 
first Thursday of May, designated by the United States Congress, when 
people are asked "to turn to God in prayer and meditation".  
 

The modern law formalizing its annual observance was enacted in 
1952, although earlier days of fasting and prayer had been established 
by the Second Continental Congress as early as 1775.  
 

In 1952 during the Korean War, the desirability of a united national 
prayer was stated by Reverend Billy Graham, who said, "What a 
thrilling, glorious thing it would be to see the leaders of our country 
today kneeling before Almighty God in prayer. What a thrill would 
sweep this country. What renewed hope and courage would grip the 
Americans at this hour of peril."  (source: Wikipedia) 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United_States_Congress
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Prayer
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Fasting
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Second_Continental_Congress
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Korean_War
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Billy_Graham
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Cooksville Homestead 

Worship Services  
The Non-Traditional  

is Becoming a Tradition! 
 

About two years ago, music director Jeanne Julseth introduced a 
concept for a new style of worship service to Cooksville —the 
“Homestead Service.”  As far back as September of 2015,  worship 
attendance has shown that the third Sunday of each month has been a 
popular change indeed!  This new “tradition” continues in 2017 and is 
ever-evolving.  Please read below for more on this from Jeanne 
herself! 
 
Something New for Homestead Service 
 

We welcome Anne Remley-Haines as a new member of the 
Homestead Ensemble!  Anne’s ability to express the text of a 
song along with a beautiful alto voice is a wonderful addition to 
the ensemble.  Meditation is an important aspect of the 
Homestead Service and the  ensemble provides this leadership 
both in singing and reading of the Intercession Prayers. 
 

“Children’s Time” will also continue as a new 
addition to the service each Homestead 
Sunday.  During this time, a variety of music 
and/or short children’s messages will provide 
our children with recognition and delight as 
members and /or  visitors of Cooksville 
Lutheran. 
 

Deb Horton continues to write the Prayers of Intercession.  Deb 
resides in North Carolina.  She visits her family (Basil and Nancy 
Remley) several times during the year.  During that time she 
reads the Intercession Prayers she has prepared.  Deb’s passion 

for writing is a gift from God .  We 
are fortunate that Deb dedicates 
this passion with our 
congregation.          

   —Jeanne Julseth, Staff Member 
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The “Tuesday Group” meets at 9:00 am every week for review and 
completion of routine maintenance and some-
times non-routine repairs of our church. 
 
If you have any special skills such as plumbing, car-
pentry, electrical, landscaping, etc. or simply have 
the time and energy to mow some grass and 
would like to be of help, please feel welcome to 
come any Tuesday and lend a hand or offer your 
phone number for future projects or needs!! 

Dear Friends in Christ- 
 
As I have been packing and preparing for 
my move, tears swelling in my eyes 
while taping boxes and putting lids on 

crates, I suddenly stopped—the Holy Sprit spoke to me and my heart began 
to smile. 
 
There is no closure, no lid or duct tape that “seals “ the love of Christ.  
Although my life’s experience in God’s plan for me is changing, the love of 
Christ is constant. I move forward confident that God brought me to 
Cooksville, USA and more specifically to CLC to renew, restore, and refresh 
my faith.  The Holy Spirit has used each of you to fulfill these needs in God’s 
plans for me. 
 
From my initial phone contact with Pastor Karla, attending Sunday services, 
participating as a member of the CONNECT Team and Church Council, or 
singing with the Choir, I have experienced the gifts and love of our Savior, 
Jesus Christ.  I believe that God’s plan for the future of CLC is also being 
revealed.  With certainty, the Holy Spirit will continue to keep hearts and 
minds open to CLC’s exciting future of changes and / or renewal 
individually, CLC, the community or Church as a whole. 
 
Thank you for your “gifts and love” because I know when I miss being with 
you physically, my heart and mind will feel and recognize your presence. 
 
This is by no means good-bye, because I will see you all again whether 
during visits or eternal life.  The promise of our resurrected Christ never 
separates but binds us together always and forever. 
 
God’s speed, blessings and peace to each of us —  Heidi Leiser 
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Monday, May 29th — Memorial Day 

We remember, O Lord, all those men and 
women who have made the supreme sacrifice 
for our country. Do not let us breathe the air of 
freedom or claim the right to justice or enjoy 
the privilege of worship without remembering 
with great gratitude those who gave the last 
full measure of devotion - their very lives - for 
our benefit. May they now know the peace of 
eternity and the joy of your presence. Through 
Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen. 

 

A sign of honor 
Even he who died for us upon the cross, in the last hour,  

in the unutterable agony of death, was mindful of his mother, as if to 
teach us that this holy love should be our last  

worldly thought — the last point of earth from which  
the soul should take its flight to heaven.  

 

—Henry Wadsworth Longfellow 

Jesus, stand among us,  
 in your risen power;  
Let this time of worship  
 be a hallowed hour.  
 

Breathe the Holy Spirit  
 into every heart;   
Bid the fears and sorrows  
 from each soul depart.  
 

Thus with quickened footsteps 
 we pursue our way,  
Watching for the dawning  
 of eternal day.  
 

—William Pennefather  

Mother’s Day is Sunday, May 14, 2017 
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Let’s Keep in Touch! 

 

Church Office: 608-882-4408;  
11927 W. Church St., Evansville, WI 53536 
Pastor Karla Brekke: 608-751-0345 
cooksvillelutheranpastor@gmail.com  
Office: cooksvillelutheran@litewire.net 
Kelsey Dunn, Secretary  
Worship Coordinator,  
Donna Haakenson: 608-882-4131 
Choir Director, Jeanne Julseth: 608-882-0505 

2017 Cooksville Church Council  
 

Betty Hamilton (Pres.) 608-882-5757 
Tom Severson (V.P.) 608-873-6552 
Sue Parsons (Sec.)  608-295-8796 
 

Laura Pehler 608-835-7552 
Herb Hanson  608-455-6778 
Betty Hamilton  608-882-5757 
Tom Hatlen  608-882-4186 
Bob Haakenson  608-758-9295 
Randy Sime   608-931-8896 

Tom Parsons (Treas.)  608-295-1697   

Pastor Karla is usually in the office 
on Mondays & Wednesdays. Please 
call and make an appointment if 
you would like to visit with her.   
608-751-0345 

Bulletin Printing Day  
The weekly bulletin is printed on  
Wednesdays. If you have anything 
you wish to include, please have it 
to the office by Monday. 

Free Blood Pressure Screenings 

 

On the first Sunday of every 
month, a free blood pressure 
screening will be offered 
following worship in the 
Narthex.  This service is offered 
free of charge for all who are 
interested. Please invite others 
who may 
benefit from 
these free 
screenings!  

Local Food Pantry Needs: 

Anyone may drop off items in the 
basket in our Narthex.  

Thank you so much!   

Here are some items that we 
currently need for the food 
pantries:  Canned Soups, Canned 
Fruit, Hamburger-helper, Tuna 
Fish, Toothbrushes, Toilet paper, 
Deodorant, Shampoo, Feminine 
Products, Bath Soap, Toothpaste. 

If you find any mistakes or oversights in any 
of our bulletins or newsletters, please let 
Pastor Karla or Kelsey, the secretary, know so 
that a correction can  be printed and an 
apology given!    ~Thank you! 
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Sunday 
May  7 

Sunday 
May 14 

Sunday 
May 21 

Sunday 
May 28 

 
Now the Feast and 

Celebration 
Now the Feast and 

Celebration 
*Homestead 

Now the Feast and 
Celebration 

Presiding 
Minister 

Pastor Karla Bishop Mary Pastor Karla Pastor Karla 

Assisting  
Minister  

Anne Remley-
Haines 

Pastor Karla  Ilene Axford 

Communion  
Server 

Anne Remley-
Haines Curtis Brandt Richard Krake Ilene Axford 

Ushers  
Phil & Betty 

Hamilton 
Art & Doris 

Olsen 
Rosa Hanson Rosa Hanson 

Cantor 
Anne Remley-

Haines Betty Hamilton  Ilene Axford 

Lector  Erik Haakenson 
Connie 

Gregerson 
 Nancy Krake 

Organist  Paul Haakenson Naomi Shep Jeanne Julseth Naomi Shep 

Altar Guild E r i k  a n d  K a t i e  H a a k e n s o n  

Sun.  School 
Teacher 

Curtis Brandt Connie Gregerson Jennifer Nelson 
Sunday School 

adjourned for the 
Summer 

Coffee Hour 
Host  

Rachael Whittier & 
Evelyn Beyer 

   

Thank you to our dedicated volunteers —we appreciate all you do!  
 

New volunteers are always welcome! Contact the following:  
Ushers: Rosa Hanson  608-873-3592 
Other worship leaders: Nancy Krake (882-5609 or nkrake@att.net) 
Sunday School: Curtis Brandt 608-217-5299  
Cleaning the church: Office 608-882-4408  
Coffee Hour: Church Office or Nancy Krake (882-5609 or nkrake@att.net) 

mailto:nkrake@att.net
mailto:nkrake@att.net
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